
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

August 20, 1930 

 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 

regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 

at roll call were Councilmen Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, 

Penberthy, Sievert, and President Rogers. City Attorney Adams was 

absent. City Clerk Tomlinson and Acting City Manager Burroughs 

were present. 

 

The minutes of the regular meeting held August 6th were read and 

approved. 

 

Request to mark highways 

 

Mr. Bart Lynch appeared before the Council and asked that the 

highways through the City be marked so that tourists could find 

their way through the City without difficulty. He suggested that 

the streets should be marked so that tourists would be directed to 

go through the business section rather than straight through on 

North Avenue. 

 

City purchase street signs 

 

Councilman Bear moved and Councilman Hall seconded the motion that 

the City Manager be instructed to purchase signs and establish 

markings to the highways throughout the City so that the main 

highways through the City will be plainly marked. Motion carried. 

 

Quinn – change zoning 

 

Several people who filed a petition against the changing of the 

Joe Quinn property on West Main and West Avenue from Residence "C" 

District to Business "A" District were present and protested 

verbally. No further action on the Zoning Ordinance Amendment was 

taken. 

 

Bids on pipe 

 

Mr. Burroughs, Acting City Manager, announced that he had received 

bids on a mile of 20" cast iron pipe to replace pipe in the flow 

line. He requested that the Council decided whether or not they 

intended to purchase the pipe at this time, before the bids were 

opened. 

 

After considerable discussion, Councilman Hall moved and 

Councilman Hirons seconded the motion that the City Manager be 

instructed to inspect the flow line and make a full report and 

recommendations to the City Council regarding the necessary 

replacements, as one of the first items of importance that he 

undertakes. Motion carried. 



 

Prop. Ord. concerning salaries 

 

A proposed ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 1 OF 

ORDINANCE NO. 426, 443, 455, and 457, entitled 'ORDINANCE 

CONCERNING SALARIES'" was introduced and read. 

 

Councilman Penberthy moved and Councilman Bear seconded the motion 

that the proposed ordinance be passed for publication. Motion 

carried. 

 

The report of Jas. E. Ragan, Auditor, for the period from January 

1st to June 30th, 1930, was read. It was moved by Councilman Hall 

and seconded by Councilman Penberthy that the report be accepted 

and filed. Motion carried. 

 

Councilman Bear moved and Councilman Glassford seconded the motion 

that the meeting adjourn to meet at the call of the President. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 

 


